
Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects FY 2022: 

Signing Ceremony of 

“The Project for provision of irrigation system in Aramus and Saralanj, Kotayk region” 

 

On October 12, 2022, the Signing Ceremony of the Grant Contract for “The Project for provision of 

irrigation system in Aramus and Saralanj, Kotayk region” up to USD 92,264, within the framework of Grant 

Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects of the Government of Japan was held at the Ministry of 

Territorial Administration and Infrastructure of the Republic of Armenia. The Grant Contract was signed by 

Mr. FUKUSHIMA Masanori, Ambassador of Japan to Armenia and Mr. Sarkis Dolmadjian, Country Director 

of Armenian Branch of the Agency for Technical Cooperation and Development. The Ceremony was also 

attended by Mr. Vache Terteryan, Deputy Minister of Territorial Administration and Infrastructure. 

The Project aims to enhance the agricultural productivity and improve livelihood of the villagers in 

the region by constructing new pipe lines. As a result, around 565 households with primary income from the 

agriculture will have access to the new water irrigation system for their lands throughout the year. 
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